December 2024 Board Report
Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
KY Council for Exceptional Children was held at the Galt House November 24-26. 6 of the 8 preschool and special education teachers were able to attend this year. Staff attended sessions on visual supports, eligibility determinations, instructional strategies, effective IEP writing and many other topics. 
December 1 Count was verified and submitted on time. Currently, in grades preschool through twelfth grades, there are 111 students with IEPs. 
Early Childhood Services
Preschool enrollment is currently at 54 students. Screenings were held on December 6th and there are an additional 3 students who may start in January. 
December 1 Count was verified and submitted on time. Currently, 27 of the 54 preschool students (and of the 111 total) have IEPs
Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 65 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district. Books continue to be sorted and logged for future mailings. 
The final Cradle School of 2024 will be on December 20th from 10:00-11:00 am. 
Hear our ROAR for weekly book distribution has continued this school year with all preschool students taking home one book each week related to their unit of study to build their home libraries. 
Preschool staff will be participating in Module 3 of Pyramid training before we leave for the holiday. Module 4 is the final required training that needs to be completed as we work towards a 5 Star Rating. 
 Title
Title Declaration for Participations were mailed out on Nov. 1 and due back to the district by Nov. 18. For Title II, III, IV and IDEA-B. There will be a second Declaration sent out in the Spring for Title I. Forms were received and GMAP is being completed to submit for approval. 
Grants
Arts In Mind grant through NKCES consists of: $16,700 for materials, $6,785 for salary and fringe for the professional learning team, and $8,500 for events. Ashton Pitzer is heading up this work at GES.  
The Andrew Lloyd Webber grant was submitted. The award is for up to $50,000 for improvements that may include new lighting, sound and curtains for the stage at Bellevue High School. The grant award announcement was anticipated to come in December but the website has been updated to say Winter 2024. 
